
  
Pictured are the 

two new buildings 

which will house the 

Food Bank and the 

Clothing Bank Pro-

grams operated by 

Catalina Community 

Services. 
 
It was our plan to tell you all 

that the new site was open for busi-

ness and to invite you all to stop by 

and pay us a visit. But, as with any 

new home or business, before you 

can take occupancy all the Tôs must 

be crossed and all the periods put in 

place.   
 
As we write this article, the con-

struction is 99% complete and the 

contractors are doing the final work 

necessary on their touchup lists.  
 
Catalina Community Services 

has met with county officials, ham-

mered out the details of a long term 

lease, and are now waiting for word 

from the County Board of Supervi-

sors, due to give their final stamp of 

approval at their August meeting. 

Weôll start moving immediately  

thereafter. 
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Hunger In Arizona 

Food insecurity rate 

(enough food for your 

family)       13.2 % 

 

Child food insecurity 

rate (enough food for 

your children)  24.2 % 
 

Under 5 rate (enough 

food for your babies)  

19.2 % 

 

Arizona Population 

6,500,180 

 

Poverty rate 

15.6 % 

 

Child poverty rate 

26.2 % 

 

Unemployment rate 

9.5 % 

 
Information From Feeding 

America Hunger Study 2010 

Weôve Moved 

August Move 

All packed and ready to move, we have 

had several offers from the community to 

help us transport all our goods and equip-

ment from the Golder Ranch location to the 

new building.  
 

Thank you in advance to our local Boy 

Scouts, Ironwood Football players, Wal-

Mart employees, CCS Volunteers and local 

residents.     
 

With so much help, the job should be 

easily managed.  Weôll be calling you just 

as soon as we hear the word ñGOò! 

Pima County Health Department is 

readying its space for a planned opening 

of the public health clinic in September.    

If you have been a patient of the Mobile 

Clinic, look forward to having your Sep-

tember appointment in the new facility. 

Plans are under way for a 

Grand Opening, once we settle in, 

and you will be invited to attend. 

Be sure to watch for announce-

ments of  the party details by 

mail, website, and community 

bulletins.  We would love to have 

you all celebrate with us! 

Youôre Invited to Our 

Grand Opening and 

Board of Directors 

Report  

Page 2 

Harvest for Hope 5K  

Walk / Run 

 

Back-to-School      

Programs 

Page 3 

Food Bank &       

Creative Food Drives 

Page 4 

Family Resource 

Center Update 

Page 5 

 Page 6 

AZYP Summer   

Program 

Page 7 

Whatôs Cooking for 

Seniors 

Page 8 



Catalina Community Services 

Helps: 

Calm the Troubled, 

Feed the Hungry, 

Care for the Seniors, 

Clothe the Needy, 

Help the Children, 

Welcome the Babies, 

and 

Respects the Goodness 

and Dignity in Us All... 

From The Board of 

Directors- By Aaron Franco 

 

When I think of summer, some of the images that come to mind are 

sunshine, baseball games and cookouts with family and friends.  But not 

everyone has pleasant memories like these to associate with summer. In 

fact, there are hundreds of parents here in Catalina whose first thought 

when they think of summer is, "How will I feed my children now that 

school is out?"  For families of children who depend on their schools' free 

or reduced-price meal programs, summer can be one of the most difficult 

times of the year. Once schools close for the summer, many families' food 

budgets are stretched beyond what they can handle. 
 

Summer can also be a difficult season for senior citizens. When tem-

peratures rise, so do utility bills - and for seniors living on fixed incomes, 

this often means choosing between paying for electricity and buying gro-

ceries. 
 

That's why your support of Catalina Community Services is so vitally 

important. Your gifts enable us to provide nutritious food boxes to fami-

lies, children and seniors in need all summer long. 
 

Thank you for all you do to help our organization fight hunger here in 

the Catalina community. 
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     Visit our Golder Ranch location in July, and 

youôll find a new face among the piles of boxes 

packed and ready for the upcoming move. Barbara 

McClure has recently joined us as our incoming Ex-

ecutive Director.   
 

     She moved to NW Tucson two years ago, from 

the Seattle area, and brings with her a great deal of 

experience in business and non-profit management.   
 

     Having owned a manufacturing business, her 

knowledge of materials movement and warehousing will come in handy as 

we settle into our new facility; and, her more than 15 years of service on 

non-profit Boards, along with a wide variety of volunteer program experi-

ences, makes her a great fit in our organization. If she looks familiar to 

you, that is because she has been around CCS regularly for the past year 

volunteering. Be sure to stop by and say hello.  

      Another face youôll see a lot of, in these weeks, 

belongs to young Anthony Quijada-Rios. He 

comes to CCS as an intern through the Pima Coun-

ty Summer Intern Program, and has been a great 

help around the office. Weôll sure miss him when 

he heads back to school! 

     Fighting Summer Hunger  

                              New Faces  

CCS OFFICE: 

520-825-0009 Phone 825-6899 Fax 



      CATALINA COMMUNITY SERVICES 

      NEWS  
PAGE 3 

     

      Remember those days, long ago, spent getting 

ready for the first day of the school year - planning 

which outfit to wear, and gathering all the school 

supplies needed to fill a backpack?   
 

       Thanks to our very generous donors, partners 

and, a core of dedicated CCS volunteers, we are 

fortunate to be able to provide that same sense of 

excitement and pride to our young students here in 

Catalina this August. 
 

CCS offers our school 

aged students, a spe-

cial Back-to-School 

outfit; and, partners 

  with Amphi-Parents as 

Teachers to pass out   

backpacks and school   

supplies.  __________ 

 

 Monday & Tuesday  

August 2nd & 3rd,     

will be busy mornings at our Golder Ranch loca-

tion, as families come to the Clothing Bank office 

to browse through a collection of tops, pants, 

socks, underwear, and some shoes.  Many of the 

clothes are new, with a few gently used pieces add-

ed in. Thank you to Clothing Bank volunteers, led 

by Kathy Ramaker, for all your work in organizing 

this wonderful program! 

 

 

 

  

ESL Classes  

Organizing Now  
 

Kids wonôt be the only ones  

heading back to school! 

      CATALINA COMMUNITY SERVICES 

 

     As July winds down, the ESL (English as a Second 

Language) teachers are gearing up for yet another great 

year of community classes. With office space in our new 

building, these dedicated volunteers will have a central 

location to meet, plan, and store materials for their valu-

able contribution to our community.  
 

     Class times and locations are not yet finalized, but 

we anticipate being able to use some space in our new 

building, along with rooms provided by our long time 

community partners, to whom we are very grateful: Cat-

alina First Baptist Church and Vista de la Montana Unit-

ed Methodist Church.  
      

     In the past, other community partners have also host-

ed classroom space, and we would like to thank them as 

well: Catalina Lutheran Church, and the Summer Insti-

tute of Linguistics. A special thank you to Patricia and 

Stuart Scott, our wonderful program teachers who, with 

help from many, got this program up and running back 

in 2001, and have successfully managed it ever since.  

      Our past and present teachers: John Allen, Judi 

Brauns, Bill Brown, Jackie Brzenchek, Susan Cabello, 

Rick Cato, Suzanne Daniels, Courtenay Deniston, Ann 

Eherhardt, Catherine Eighmy, Al Garcia, Georgia 

Hunter, Carol Johnson, Roger Ketelsen, Carol Levine, 

Karen Lingelbach, Josefina Morga, Shirley Morris, Edie 

Randall, Joan Roberts, Janet Sage, Beverly Schultz, 

Wilma Tangenberg, Miguel Valencia, Lorna Ward, Ja-

net Winner. You have all made a significant difference 

in the lives of many Catalina area residents, and  we 

thank you for your generosity and time. 

 

First Day of School: August 11th  

 

If someone you know is interested in learning English, 

please share with them that these classes will begin late 

August, or early September. Information will be posted 

at the new building on Hawser, at the local library, with 

churches and in other Catalina venues. Please free to call 

CCS for more information as summer draws to a close.  
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We want to share with you some of the unusual and fun things going on at the    Cat-

alina Community Services Food Bank this summeré 
 

For those of you who may not knowé 

     Twice every month, CCS volunteer Mark Erickson drives a commercial truck down to the Community Food 

Bank of Tucson (near the Air Force Base) and picks up special TEFAP Food Boxes that we give out to our cli-

ents.  THANK YOU MARK! The contents of these boxes changes regularly, but typically contain several sta-

ples such as rice, beans, peanut butter, a few cans of vegetables and some sort of pasta. CCS is one of 67 agen-

cies that distributes these boxes for the Main Community Food Bank.  We give out an average of 250 each 

monthðservicing more than 1000 individuals here in our Greater Catalina area. 

     

This summer, the Community Food Bank of Tucson has included some additional 

items. The June TEFAP boxes were supplemented with packages of frozen pork pat-

ties for each family. In July, each family is receiving a two pound block of white 

cheddar cheese with the TEFAP box. You should see our refrigerators, currently 

stocked fullðbut due to be empty again by month-end.  

TEFAP: A Federal program called The Emergency Food Assistance Program                         

helps to supplement the diets of low income individuals. 

     Here at Catalina Community 

Services, we collect and distrib-

ute additional food to each fam-

ily. You are familiar with the 

standard canned food drives, 

and many of you have seen how 

successful we have been at 

keeping our cupboards stocked 

so we can help nourish our 

community with a supplement 

to the TEFAP boxes. It is not 

much, but it surely makes a  

difference in the lives of those 

we service. 
 

     We have several community 

partners - markets, bakeries, 

and other businesses, who con-

tribute their overstock to us reg-

ularly and make this possible.  

     Here, and on page 6, we 

wanted to share with you some 

of the creative ways in which 

your community members have 

been helping. 

 

Many of our neighbors 

drop off fresh fruit 

picked from their trees. 

Two young ladies in Oro Valley, Miss Sydney 

Thomas and Miss Hannah Casabona, put up a 

lemonade stand in June and donated the pro-

ceeds to our Food Bank. They raised $35.50 

by quenching the thirst of neighborhood pass-

ers by. 

Ron and Anne Krivicich, of SaddleBrooke, 

have challenged their neighbors, in Unit 24, to 

donate a can of food each week. Anne sends 

an email reminder each Friday, and Ron deliv-

ers the food to us each Monday. Since Octo-

ber, this neighborhood has brought in more 

than 3000 food items!  Thank you everyone! 
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 ñHello 

everyone!ò  

You have 

not heard 

from me in 

awhile, but 

yes, my of-

fice is still 

located at Catalina Community Services, and I can 

hardly wait to be in our new building.    

 

So what have I been up to during the end of the 

school year and start of summer you ask? I have 

continued to operate all my current groups. The 

womenôs group, ñMujer de Hoy,ò is stronger than 

ever, we now have eighteen members participating 

in the group.  An exciting aspect of that group is 

that it includes people from different cultures.  

We keep to our schedule,  meeting the first and 

last Friday of each month.  The group has been 

working on a recipe book and with the assistance of 

the Tucson Community Food Bank we are in the 

process of getting the book copied, and made into a 

spiral book. The women and I are extremely excit-

ed this has been 

a long process, 

but finally we 

are achieving 

our goal of hav-

ing this project 

done, we hope 

that you will like 

the recipe book, 

it will be availa-

ble soon!  

I am still continuing my home visitations during the 

hot summer months, parents are asking me to make bi-

weekly visits to get their children ready for Kindergar-

ten.  I will have space to enroll new families in August, 

once I exit a few families from the program.   

 

The ñLittle Ex-

plorersò group 

is also going 

strong. Up to 

twenty children 

take an active 

part in this 

group every      

Wednesday.  

 

Summer pro-

grams in the 

Catalina area 

are much need-

ed for this par-

ticular age group (from  age two to age eight) and I am 

happy to have this day available for children to come 

and have fun learning.   

 

I am also keeping busy by offering my parenting 

classes to the incarcerated youth (teen fathers) at Catali-

na Mountain School in Catalina. That program has been 

well received  and continues to grow.  

 

If you find you are bored 

at home, please feel free to 

join us on Wednesdays or 

Fridays for ñLittle Explor-

ersò Playgroup, or the 

Womenôs group, ñMujer 

de Hoyò.                                                  

Please contact me at 825-

0009.  My door is always 

open to help 

families in need. 

Family Resources and Wellness 

Center By Elizabeth Anderson 
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